
Finance Meeting


June 10, 2015 
The Finance Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its President Robert LeBlanc at 6:00 p.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: President Robert LeBlanc, Vice-President Michael McKinney, Sr., Leonce Carmouche, Whitney Jasmin, Jr., James Jasmin, Russell Loupe, Eric Matherne, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, Ivy Chauvin, Assistant Executive Director, and Wayne Waguespack were present. Joseph Dantin, Stanley Folse, Marlin Rogers and Attorney Larry Buquoi was absent
There were no audience comments on the agenda items.

Randy Trosclair presented the cash status report for the period ending May 31, 2015. Commissioner Carmouche asked why the checking account balance from the prior year was less than the current year. Randy said those records of the prior year would have to researched. There were no other questions. 

Wayne Theall, Lafourche Basin Levee District’s External

Accountant discussed the millage rates for the 2015 tax year. He

said the adjusted millage of 3.88 was adopted in 2014. The

maximum millage allowed is 3.90, and the difference would be 0.02

mills or an additional $18,278.00. After further discussion, it

was requested that we place this item on the agenda to discuss

for the July 1, 2015 Regular Board meeting. All members

were in agreement to adopt 3.88 mills for the year 2015.

President LeBlanc called on Randy to discuss the maintenance 
shop gutters and roof leak repairs due to the Boards discussion

not to spend so much money for the complete roof replacement as
indicated by Murray Architect’s quotes of $100,428.00, 
$159,011.00 and $267,808.00. Randy discussed letting him get
quotes to replace the 5 to 10 leaks in the shop. Further, in
October when the Board adopts the annual budget to include the 
roof replacement in the budget for 2016. This way if the Board 
would then want to replace the roof then the finances would be in
place properly to do so. All Commissioners were in agreement to
this concept.

A draft copy of the June 3, 2015 Regular meeting was

presented. President LeBlanc said that if there were any 

corrections or deletions to let Randy know.
 


Since there were no other financial matters to discuss, Commissioner McKinney moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner James Jasmin.  Meeting adjourned.
                                                                

                                  Executive Director
